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Los Angeles City Hall
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Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Honorable Members,

The Downtown Los Angeles Neighborhood Council requests that the following Community 
Impact Statement be added to Council File 13-1493 regarding the proposed permitting of street 
vendors on City sidewalks and parkways.

The Downtown Los Angeles Neighborhood Council is aware that the City Council will be 
considering a motion for developing a regulatory scheme for regulating street vending. The 
council is also aware that as yet the process for such regulation is only is the planning stage. 
Although there are numerous benefits to a healthy and robust street vending industry, we do 
have a number of concerns listed below that we respectfully request be considered in 
developing the regulatory scheme for regulating street vending:

• Regulation of any industry requires enforcement. Therefore, for sidewalk vending to be 
effectively regulated, there needs to be sufficient resources in terms of staffing and funds to 
enforce the appropriate regulations;

• Street vendors should be susceptible to frequent inspection to ensure that food sold by a 
permitted vendor is prepared in a safe and healthy manner. In this regard, as is done with 
restaurants and food trucks, permitted vendors should be required to comply with 
random inspections. Sufficient funding and staff must be made available to assure such 
inspections;

• Neighboring property and business owners should be indemnified and not liable for any 
damages suffered by a patron of a street vendor or as a result of street vending;
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• The regulatory scheme should consider the significant investments of brick and mortar 
businesses by, for example, placing distance limitations between a street vendor selling 
substantially similar products as a neighboring brick and mortar business. Placing distance 
limitations will reduce the likelihood that a sidewalk vendor may be accused of taking 
business away from a brick and mortar;

• The regulatory scheme should maintain an entry point for unsophisticated micro­
entrepreneurs, should not be overly burdensome, and encourage participation from vendors 
of various economic backgrounds and capabilities so that they have a fair opportunity to 
become licensed and legitimate business operators. In this regard, any fees should be 
reasonable so as to not further discourage compliance with regulations;

• Street vendors should be required to legally dispose of their waste and maintain a clean and 
safe environment; and

• The number of permitted sidewalk vendors for a particular area should be controlled so 
that sidewalks are maintained as safe passages for pedestrians and are ADA compliant. 
There must be funding and staffing for enforcement.

This Community Impact Statement is based on the action taken at the regularly scheduled Board 
of Directors meeting on September 9,2014, when the Downtown Los Angeles Neighborhood 
Council adopted the following motion by a vote of 15 yes, ^ no, <p abstaining and directed 
that a Community Impact Statement be filed reflecting its position.

Motion: “The Downtown Los Angeles Neighborhood Council adopts the 
above letter concerning legalization of street vending.”

Sincerely,

Patricia Berman Eric R. Garcia
DLANC President DLANC Community Impact Committee Chair


